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MINUTES
PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING
November 2, 2016

Cheryl Davis, Vice-President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Adult Learning
Center. Cheryl said the opening prayer. The minutes from the October 5", 2016 meeting were
read and approved.

In Attendance:

Council Members: Phil Olekszyk, Christine Van Buren, Linda Gregory, Cheryl Davis, and
Chriss Lawrence. Rita Guest was unable to attend.

Ex-Officio Member: Father Jim and Magdalene Howell.
Old Business:

Bingo update: Father Jim reported that this past Monday a drink was spilled on the Bingo
machine which shorted it out. EQ Monfalcone was called in but was unable to fix the complete
system. Part of the game was done manually. Participants were very patient. We hope to have
the machine repaired before next Monday night. A new machine would cost about $13,000.

Statue of St. Therese: Father Jim reported the statue should be arriving anytime now. It is being
shipped from Italy to Staunton and then to us. Benny Leigh and Mike Foster are busy building the
base.

Parish Directory: Rita sent word that the makeup date for pictures will be Sunday, November
20" Cheryl will ask Rita to put a notice in the bulletin about the makeup date and that emails have
gone out from the company, so parishioners can pick the proof they want for the directory. This
needs to be done as soon as possible. The directory will be online and there should be enough free
soft cover directories for those who want them, hard cover directories can be purchased for $10
each. Father Jim has written the letter to put in the front of the book.

Parish Bulletin update: Father Jim announced the new expanded format for the bulletin will start
in January. There will be a separate page inserted with the additional information, as we are not
able to use the tri-fold pages. A form is being developed that parishioners can fill out to include
information they would like included, such as promotions, births, community news, anniversaries,
parishioners moving in or out of the area, etc. A box will be in the commons areas to hold the
forms.

Newsletter update: Cheryl Davis reported on the parish newsletter. We are hoping to start the
mailing of the newsletter July 1%, as there is no money budgeted in the current fiscal year. We
might be able to hand them out or email them earlier. Rita Guest and Muff Moore have agreed to
help. Sid Dugas emailed Cheryl requesting monthly financial information be put in the newsletter.
Father said there have been complaints about so much money information in the bulletin now and
didn’t think there should be any in the newsletter. Cheryl suggested Sid’s suggestion be used in




